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Info at NIRB

From: Jule Asterisk <keepers.communications@gmail.com>
Sent: February-11-16 9:01 AM
To: info@nirb.ca
Cc: jackooloosie@gmail.com; nunavummiutmakitagunarningit@gmail.com; sam gargan 

(samual@northwestel.net); Kevin Ahkimnachie
Subject: Kiggavik Uranium mine

Dear Hon. Minister Bennett, 
 
 
Both Keepers of the Water and Keepers of the Athabasca support Makita in their request to you to respect the Nunavut Impact Review 
Board's 2015 recommendation not to approve a new uranium mine in Nunavut. 
 
Our two Boards would like to add our voice in support of this absolutely reasonable and necessary request not to approve the dangerous 
Kiggavik uranium mine proposed by AREVA.   
 
Thank you for your careful attention to this matter. 

 
--  
Jule Asterisk 
Communications/Fund Development 
Keepers of the Athabasca, Keepers of the Water 
http://www.keepersofthewater.ca/  


